
 

 

 

Pedestrian Struck by Police Car 
 

 
HARRISONBURG, VA – On April 10, 2022, at approximately 5:30 p.m. a Harrisonburg Police 
Department vehicle struck a female pedestrian who was crossing the street at the intersection 
of W. Wolfe and N. Liberty Streets.  The police vehicle struck the female as it was entering the 
intersection from a stopped position.   
 
The woman fell to the ground after the collision and was transported to Sentara RMH with 
minor injuries.  The incident is still under investigation. 
 
If you have any information that could assist in this investigation, please contact Lieutenant 
Charles Grubbs at (540) 437-2635 or email him at charles.grubbs@harrisonburgva.gov. 
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